FACULTY BULLETIN
st e s e e S e s e e e s e s e e e o s ke ok e e e ek 3 sl sfe s e s s she e e e o sl sfeafeske e e sk sk e skesfesfeoke ok

VOL., XXXII April 18, 1956 No. 30
st s e s e o e s e s e s e e s e e e s e s e s ke st e s e s e e s e e s e e e sfeode e e e s skeoke st ke s e sk s se el sl e e s e s ek ek ok sl sk ol skl

WANTED:. DATES FOR 1956-1957 CALENDAR

Miss Libby Youngblood, social director and keeper of the huge date book of all
campus events, is most anxious to get down to writing all major events now sched-
uled for the next school year. She has some now, such as football games, but
needs to get as many others as possible to prevent major conflicts.

As you know, the old committee on Student Assemblies and Public Meetings (which
usually met once a year in the spring) has been abolished. So Libby's date book
serves as the '"clearing house' for all events -- at least where dates are concerned.

So won't you take a moment right now, think over next year's schedule and if your
office, department and student club has a major event already slated, drop Libby

a line through inter-office mail ? It will help.

(Aside to Miss Youngblood: Please put down Friday, Jan. 25, as the date for our
annual high school Citizenship and Career Conference for 1957).
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WRIST WATCH FOUND

A Hamilton wrist watch, found on the desk in Room 302 of Ad Building, has been
turned in to the Business Office.

Mrs. M. B. Scott theorizes that it belongs to some faculty member who is so
absorbed in his or her subject, the timepiece hasn't been missed.
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LAST CHANCE TO SEE "VENUS"

Saturday night, April 21, will be the last chance to see Fine Arts' fine production
of '""One Touch of Venus.'" The final performance is set for Ed Landreth Auditor-

ium that evening at 8 o'clock.

The tour through West Texas was fairly successful. Biggest crowd was reported

at Lubbock, a new stop on the tour.

Incidentally, the attention of all is called to the list of students who made the junket
which appeared in last week's Bulletin. Since the young people were on official
university business, every effort should be made to let them make up any work

missed.

Incidentally again, the women of the Fine Arts Foundation Guild really did a good
job of supporting the "Venus'' performances here. Monday night's crowd was good.
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DEATH OF LEW FALLIS SADDENS CAMPUS ge.

The unexpected death Monday night of Lew D. Fallis, emeritus professor of speech,
took another of TCU's grand veterans from the campus.

Born in Ontario, Canada, in 1877, he came to TCU in 1925 as head of the Speech
Department. For two decades, he was identified with work in debating, oratory,
and other forms of speech all over the Southwest. Kind, gentle and yet most
effective, he will be fondly remembered by many generations of students. His

faculty friends will never forget.
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MRS. HARMON DIES

Mrs. Dora C. Harmon, former hostess of Reed Cottage for girls and mother of
Lide Spraggins who used to be on the faculty, died in Dallas just before Easter.

Miss Ella D. Hogan sent the word, knowing that many staff veterans would be

interested.
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LIBRARIANS TO AUSTIN

Glenn Sparks and three members of the library staff were in Austin several days
last week for the meeting of the Texas Library Association. They report a produc-

tive session.

Also attending were Mrs. Rothrock, Emily Garnett and Bon-Jean White.
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WHERE'S THEM BLUEBIRDS? AND THAT WOODPECKER ?

A letter from an El Paso lady addressed to '""Central Office'" TCU, reports having
seen two beautiful bluebirds and a woodpecker in a flower show in Dallas, Further,
she says, said birds were loaned by TCU and she wants to know if she can borrow

same for a show.

Mr, Cecil White, who received the epistle, quickly shoved it along to Mary Beth
-Scott, who started a search. No luck. Anybody knowing the whereabouts of TCU's
bluebirds and woodpecker will please communicate with Mary Beth at once. It's

for the birds,
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A TIP-OF-THE-HAT TO:

Allan MacLaine for his fine discussion of the Lewis Collection to the Southeast Side
Lions Club during their campus visit last week.

- Dr. and Mrs, F. M. Lisle who guided the annual junket of the Chemistry Club to
major plants in South Texas this week. Twenty-six students went along.

Dutch Meyer on the fine standing of the Frog baseball team. Feeling now is that if
the boys can take SMU in one of the two remaining games with the Mustangs we may
win our second SW Conference diamond title. (Dutch coached the last winning team

in 1933).

Troy Crenshaw on becoming a grandfather Monday morning. The new youngster is
John Knox Burgin and son-in-law Albert was a member of the football squad in
1951-1952, The Burgins are now in the armed forces and stationed in the Carolinas.

J. Eddie Weems on the very good showing of the track team this spring. The Frogs
have finished well in several meets.

Leon Lichtenwalter for leading our Army ROTC gang on the annual visitation to the
New Orleans Port of Embarkation this week.

Edward Dale for his fine presentation of Texas wildflowers on Telerama, TCU's
weekly TV program over Channel 11, on Sunday afternoon.

Oscar Causey for editing "Exploring the Goals of College Reading Programs, " just
published by the TCU Press. It is the fifth yearbook of the Southwest Reading
Conference held on campus in December., A very good job. Some copies are avail-

able for official uses.
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NOTES ON NOTABLES

OTTO NIELSEN will be the speaker at the Texas A. & M, Muster in Pioneer Palace
Saturday night. Several hundred former Aggies will attend.

KATHLEEN OWENS of Registrar's office had a poem, ''Little Known Saints, " in the
April 11 edition of the Christian Evangelist. It was her first attempt to get a poem
into print and she got stout encouragement from NOEL KEITH

CALVIN CUMBIE is speaking to high school groups in Amarillo, Pampa, Borger,
- Stinnett and Dumas this week.

THOMAS F, RICHARDSON will be the commencement speaker at Rockwall High in
May,

(More on next page)
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Notes on Notables (continued)

Giving Bible Lectures at the State Convention of Arkansas Christian Churches in
Rogers this week is GLENN ROUTT.

LOUISE COWAN was one of 14 college professors who made up the steering com-
mittee for the organization of the American Studies Association of Texas at a recent
meeting at Baylor. Object of the organization is ''to encourage research in American
Civilization and to study relationships among the fields of history, sociology,
anthropology, art, music, literature and economy.'" Anyone interested in being a
member is invited to get in touch with Louise in the English office.

D. RAY LINDLEY, the harrassed vice-president, woke up Sunday to the fact he
hadn't filed income tax -- nor had he had his automobile inspected. That storm
over the weekend was, no doubt, stirred up by Lindley maneuvers. O well, at
least he'll have a choice of jails.

RALPH GUENTHER has been right busy. Last week he was guest conductor at
Clifton high, training the band and visiting the school. On the weekend he was guest
clinician on flute at the Highlander Music Festival, Highland Park High,
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EXCUSED ABSENCES

The following students were absent from classes on Tuesday, April 17 and Wednesday
April 18, on a field trip to New Orleans in connection Army ROTC assignment. It
is requested that they be permitted to make up class work missed:

Aston, Milton L, Jary, Roland S. Shamburger, Gerald T.
Carpenter, Kim Kollman, John B. Sims, Clarence L.
Cole, Bobby G. Lange, Ted F. Simons, Marvin T.
Coleman, Ronald R. Leatherman, Lonnie D. Smith, Bennett L.

- Cooper, Chester D, Martin, Roger C. Stanley, Albert A,
Conrad, David A, Miller, Kenneth L. Strange, Ernest L.
Edmonds, Dale H. Morrow, Noel A. Stutheit, Ernest L.
Feris, Albert L. Neal, Orville G, Vaille, John D.
Garcia, Joel L. O'Bannon, Jimmie E. Williams, Jerry R,
Gilmore, Russel S, Perkins, Leslie F, Few, Billy G.

Riggins, Robert E.

The following students were on visitation at the Abilene High School on University
programs, April 12 and 13. Please allow to make up work missed:

Bill Howerton
Sandra Hockersmith
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EXCUSED ABSENCES (continued)

The following members of the Varsity Baseball Team left campus at 8 a. m. on
Friday, April 13 to go to Austin where they participated in games on April 13 & 14:

Balkum, Douglas Froom, Travis McDaniel, Bob Roseborough, Larry
Brock, Jim Holdren, Paul Maxwell, Willie Shofner, Jimmy
Campbell, Don Hyde, Frank O'Neal, Richard Warwick, Carl
Dodson, James Jordan, Chas. Paschal, Alfred White, Bob
Freeman, Jack Key, Harold Quick, Charles Windegger, Frank

Wineburg, Kenneth

The following students were absent from classes Tuesday, April 10, in order to
participate in a class visit to the Federal Reserve Bank of Dallas. Please allow

them to make up any work missed on the trip.

Doman, Robert Hallman, Janice Nicholas, George

Bozarth, Frank
Hilburn, Kenneth Rose, Nicholas

Briggs, Jerry D. Dugger, Joe

. Calderoni, Anthony Estill, William Irwin, Forest Rubenstein, Daniel
Carr, Robert Fortson, Ben Kline, Arthur F. Somers, Bernard E.
Carter, Kenneth Gholson, Thomas Larkin, Edward J. Stephens, Paul

Cooper, Jim Haggard, Richard Lowery, Gene Ray Veigel, Don
Detweiler, Davis Hailey, James Martin, James D. Whisenant, Myrh I.
Dellaportas, Demefrios Hall, Bobby Dee Mount, Allen Jr. Williamson, Jack.

- Carl Eddie Rose was absent from classes on the morning of April 11, and absent
from his 9:30 class on April 12 to take care of his duties as Freshman Baseball
Coach. Please excuse absence and allow to make up work missed.

The following members of the Freshman Track Team will leave at 10:40 a. m. on
Thursday, April 19, to go to Tarleton College for a Track meet:

Allison, Sutton Crum, Tom Hill, Johnny Mink, Lynn - Trainer
Brunson, Kenneth Douglas, Joe Hubbard, Don Rader, Jack
Cantrell, John Hansen, Allen Laurence, Allan Roch, Robert
C ouch, Elton Harlin, William Livergood, James Tyson, John

Vitak, George

The following Religion students were absent from classes on April 16 in order to
participate in a church dedication program at Buena Vista, Brownsville, . Texas:

John R. Johnson
Patty Sue Sprague
Ann Parker
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EXCUSED ABSENCES - continued

The following students edited the Hillsboro Daily Mirror on an authorized field trip
Thursday, April 12, 1956. It will be appreciated if they will be permitted to make
up class work missed:

Jim Brock Bruce Neal
David Brown Johnny Simer
Lantz Feris Roger Summers
Hal Gamble Nanette West

Maretta Kirstein Jo Alice Wolfe

The following men will be absent from all classes on Thursday and Friday, April 19
and 20, in order to compete in the Southwest Conference Golf Matches:

Delzon Elenburg Eldridge Miles
Everett Hull Larry Smith

The students whose names are listed below are absent from classes on campus
beginning Monday, April 16 through Wednesday, April 18. They are visiting some
of the chemical industries in Texas. Please excuse their absence and allow them

to make up missed work,

Margie Lindsay Pat Rector George Burkett J. C. Humphries
Margaret Lindsay Gail Westmoreland Foy Byrd Bill Bradshaw

- Sandra Disse Mrs. Danny Himlay Dan Stevenson Joel Adams
Gretchen Smith Dorothy Gibson A.D. Allen Travis White
Barbara Steffen Joyce Moffett Marvin Overton Bob Griffin
Pat Longley Roy House David Garvis Phil Johns

Jack Glover.




TeExAS CHRISTIAN UNIVERSITY
FORT WORTH, TEXAS

CHAPEL ANNOUNCEMENT

Pfeverend Roy W, Ford, minister of Monte Vista Christian
Church, Alburquerque, New Mexico, will be the chapel
speaker on Tuesday, April 24. Mr. Ford's subject will be
"The Church's Word For a Puzzled Generation, "

The chapel choir under the direction of Dr. Gentry Shelton
will sing "0'13..\ Blest Are They." Lonnie Schreiber will be at

the organ; Professor E. T. Cornelius will preside,



